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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 October 12, 2021
Present:

Vicki Ferguson, Susan Murre, Jami Tillery, Daniel Miller, Brandon Russell

Guests:

Commission LaPrade, Tim Bierl, Tanis Williams, LeeAnn Miller, Robin Federick (FISD)

Mayor Ferguson called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  

Brandon gave the invocation 

Vicki led the council in the Pledge of Allegiance

Commissioner LaPrade informed the Council of road maintenance issues that the County would like to address before winter.  He will have estimates for the Council, hopefully by the next meeting.  As his budget year is October to October, the County can do the work after approval, as long as they are paid for it during his budget year.  He will try to prioritize the jobs.  

As Robin Federick, the School Resource Officer, was not able to be in attendance at the first part of the meeting, Susan brought Robin's concern about speed control on CR 1910 and 1901.  The school was thinking of speed bumps, but after discussion with Commissioner LaPrade, and Tim Bierl (representing the VFD), the idea of speed bumps was nixed.  The Council is more in favor of more of a law enforcement presence and writing more tickets.  Susan will get with Mickey to see if he might be able to assist.  

Daniel made a motion that we do not place speed bumps on either road.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Jami presented the financials.  She noted the nice increase we have received from the Comptroller’s office.  Susan made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Needs of the Community Center were discussed.  The trees that were cut down were discussed.  As no action was taken on selling them, they are being cut and taken by a community member.  In the future, on items of this nature, a council member will be designated to follow through.

Susan noted that two of the three air conditioners were repaired this week.

Robin Federick arrived.  The Council allowed her time to express her concerns of the speed around the school area.  The Council confirmed that we are not in favor of speed bumps, but we are not unsympathetic to the situation, and that we will look into getting more of a law enforcement presence.  

The City Annex was discussed.  Brandon said that he met a gentleman who works for a company who does foam leveling. They do not normally handle foundations, but Brandon is going to contact him about possibly looking at the church foundation.  

Budgetary needs for the coming year were discussed.  Susan mentioned that we need to plan for infrastructure (road maintenance, building repair, etc).  Commission LaPrade gave us a ballpark of $20,000 to cover our road needs for a year (for approx. 1 mile of repair). This amount is purely an estimate and subject to change as crude prices fluctuate.  

Susan noted that the EDC is still waiting on Austin bank to finalize setting the account up before a check is written to the EDC.

Discussion was held on how often the city should write a check to the EDC.  Jami noted that she would be more comfortable with quarterly, in order for the city to maintain a functional balance.

Brandon made a motion to adjourn.  Daniel seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Vicki Ferguson, Mayor 
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